
        Maysville, Mo. 

August 7, 2017 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

Commissioner’s Room 9:00 A.M. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, East District Commissioner Garry McFee, West District Commissioner, Kyle 

White and County Clerk, Melissa Meek. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison and those in attendance said a prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to accept the agenda as presented as well as minutes from 

July 31st
  
with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. Motion carried.   

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented the census information from Sunset and noted that they are at full capacity at this 

time. The quarterly reimbursement for the Assessment fund was discussed and approved. The Court Order for the return 

of surplus tax funds was signed by the Commission. Melissa noted that there was an election this Tuesday August 8
th

 but 

only for the City of Cameron trying to pass a use tax.  

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss roads, rock and equipment. Also discussed 

was any needs he might need for his department. 

 

Sheriff Andy Clark met with the Commission to see if anything was needed from him or his office. The Commission 

appreciates the weekly updates. 

 

Michelle Sisk and Andy Burnham from CBIZ met with the Commission to discuss the health insurance that is currently 

offered to the employees. After much discussion West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to accept the 

renewal that was offered the County with East District Commissioner, Garry McFee making the second. Motion carried.  

 

Sheriff Andy Clark, Cameron Chief of Police Rick Bashor, Stan Hendrix, Chief Deputy, Kasey Keesaman, Blair Shock 

and Melissa Cline all met with the Commission to discuss regionalized dispatch. The discussion was had that with 

making this move it will allow for better salaries, continuity within the dispatch centers and the ability for both the 

County and the City to have better communication systems. More information would need to be gathered by all involved 

as well as the ACCD 911 board before anything final is done.  

 

Stephanie Williams, Michelle Fagerstone and Doug Schmitz of the NCMBF (North Central Missouri Business 

Facilitation) met with the Commission to discuss work they were doing as well as inform the Commission of a job fair 

for the prison that will be held August 19
th

 10 a.m. until 2 p.m. They are also hosting a meeting August 16 in the 

basement of the Courthouse for members. 

 

Collector/Treasurer Jessica Lee present the adjustment register for the Commission to approve. All adjustments 

approved. 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn with East District Commissioner, Garry McFee 

making the second. Motion carried. 

 

 

Meeting adjourned until August 14, 2017  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


